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Thank you, Mr. President.

 

Bangladesh welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Benin to the UPR Working Group. We are happy that the national report just presented was prepared through an inclusive national consultation process participated by State bodies and other stakeholders.

 

We appreciate Benin’s efforts in implementing the recommendations it accepted in the last Cycle of UPR and welcome the progress and developments in relevant areas during the current reporting period Such as establishment of Human Rights Commission and National Anti-Corruption Authority. Despite many constraints, faced as an LDC, Benin has made significant strides with regard to right to food, water and housing; and access to health.

 

Benin has invested heavily in the protection and development of its children and youth. In addition to the adoption of child protection policy, it has introduced the Children’s Code incorporating the provisions of the Convention on the Rights of the Child.  Benin has also fulfilled its commitment to make education accessible for all children. We congratulate her efforts in all these areas and also in promotion of youth employment including by introducing the National Fund.

 

To conclude, Mr. President, we would like to recommend that the Government of Benin takes specific and effective measures to make the Human Rights Commission fully operational, and also to guarantee the Commission’s independence by ensuring adequate resources and financial autonomy as recommended by the Human Rights Committee.

 

We wish the Republic of Benin a successful UPR process.

 

Thank you.

 

